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GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH – ELCA 
 

2024 ANNUAL MEETING AGENDA 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Call to Order 
 
Opening Prayer 
 
Approval of Agenda 
 
Congregational Meeting 
 
Treasurer’s Report  
 
Budget for 2024 
 
Thank You to outgoing members -Dennis Chowen, Linda Hemmah and 
Clay Lange 
 
Congregation Council President Report 
 
Pastor’s Report 
 
Old Business:  
 
New Business: 

 

 

 



5 

2023 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL 

 President – Kelly Magdanz 

 Vice President – Brandon Caneva 

 Secretary – Mikayla Wilson 

 Treasurer – Robin Baldwin 

 

CONGREGATIONAL COUNCIL COMMITTEES 

Building (Facilities) Committee                    David Lyons and Brandon Caneva 

  

Youth & Education Committee            Mikayla Wilson and Debbie Patmore         

 

Evangelism Committee                     Clay Lange, Dennis Chowen and 

                                                                          Linda Hemmah 

 

Stewardship Committee                    Brandon Caneva & San Monahan  

                                                                        

Worship & Music Committee             Robin Baldwin 

 

 

SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH – Pastor Carla, Michelle Williams and Dadra Avery 

 

CONFIRMATION – Pastor Kevin  

 

PRE CONFIRMATION -Melissa Pankratz  

                                 

LIBRARY –  

 

GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH WOMEN – President – Debbie Patmore 

 

QUILTERS – Sue Whitford and Marlene Adolph 

 

2023 GRACE LUTHERAN ENDOWMENT COMMITTEE -  

 JD Williams, Robin Baldwin, Ethan Dschaak, Linda Hemmah & Shawn Mechling 
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GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH - ELCA 
 

Annual Meeting January 15, 2023 
 

 
Call to Order  
 
Approval of Agenda:  
First - Robin  
Second - Eileen Raforth  
 
Parsonage project - Under budget, thank you to all those that helped and donated  
 
Make sure to sign up and volunteer - sign up sheets posted in the entry way  
 
Proposed budget  
 
Approval of the budget  
 
No outgoing members - Congratulations to our new Council President Kelly Magdanz  
 
Council President Report  
  
Pastor’s Report  
 
Old Business  
 
New Business  
 
End with prayer  
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

Greetings from your Grace Lutheran church council! We kicked off 2023 with the addition of our new 

pastors, Pastor Kevin and Pastor Carla. It is a blessing to have a family team who have already 

made a huge difference in our worship and education. They have been a good fit with our church 

family and our community. We are pleased to see that people are returning to Grace Lutheran 

Church and many new families are joining! 

Many improvements to the church were completed this year. Here are the highlights: 

• We insulated the back downstairs entry to the preschool and storage room. This was completed 

for $2,000 and has eliminated our problems with freezing pipes.  

• Thanks to David Lyons, we now have diagrams throughout the church facility locating things 

such as electrical panels and water shut off valves.  

• The sanctuary leak has been repaired so there will be no more buckets up front! This was  

completed for $200 by Lowe’s.  

• Our front outside railing has been repaired by Dan Boy. He did a beautiful job and at a minimal 

fee.  

• Gary Meyer did a great job remodeling our new robe area behind the cry room. It has given us 

much needed space.  

• The sculpture engraving has been completed outside the Parrish office. Thanks to Brandon  

Caneva.  

• Additional cameras have been placed outside to protect our facility and members.  

As part of our congregational support, three of our high school graduates were each awarded a 

$500 scholarship. We also continue to support Lutherans Outdoors and Outlaw Ranch. The Red 

Bucket has generated money to send children to camp. We believe this is a cornerstone to bringing 

our young people closer to God and helping to form their faith. Consecration Sunday generated  

giving to support our church and its ministry. Thanks to San Monahan, Pastor Kevin, and the  

consecration committee for their guidance. We are also gratified that Believers Fellowship Church 

rented our preschool rooms to conduct their morning preschool classes after losing their church to 

fire. We miss the busy voices of the children now that they are back in their own facility.  

2023 brought another successful Sturgis Motorcycle Rally and GLCW was back to serve breakfast. 

Thanks to all the church members who helped and to Debbie Patmore for heading up the effort. The 

Christian Motorcyclist Association was here and gave a donation for use of the church. Back in April, 

we had a successful Easter Egg Drive. Thanks to Brandon Caneva and our Easter bunny, Tim Potts.  

The worship and education committees have grown their programs and it’s good to see so many 

children, youth, and adults involved. Heather Kreutz and Diana Bauer will be filling two of three open 

council positions. Please consider serving with us. Additionally, our 2024 budget has been approved 

by the congregation. Grace’s pastors and staff are the best around and the council approved raises 

for all. Their hard work benefits the church family. 

It has been an honor to serve as your president. God bless you all and let’s continue to work and 

grow in our faith and love for one another.   

 

Kelly Magdanz 
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January 14, 2024 
Grace Lutheran Senior Pastor’s  

Annual Report 
 

 
 

 2023 GLC Annual Pastor’s Report—Rev. Kevin Jensen 
 
 Since the Sturgis police station is just up the street from Grace Lutheran Church, I of-
ten hear sirens and see them zoom by on their way to an accident or other emergency.  I of-
ten stop what I’m doing and say a brief prayer for them. Especially on cold winter days I am 
really thankful for those who do that work.  And I pray for those going out to have T-O-J-A. 
To Trust Only Jesus Always! 
 This past year has been amazing.  Our ministry together has really started to flour-
ish.  In more than 30 years of being together, Pastor Carla and I have always served sepa-
rate churches.  So, we were a little nervous when God called us to serve the same 
church.  But you have lived up to your name—disciples of Grace—and our ministry together 
is off to a great start in Sturgis and the surrounding area.   
 The key for me has been to remember my pastor wife has some amazing talents and 
insights.  And when I actually listen and respond positively to her, our marriage, and our min-
istry, flourishes! 
 Another amazing thing the Holy Spirit worked in and through us as a congregation this 
past year was our Consecration Sunday.  It was a tremendous team effort!  And I am so 
thankful that so many of you realized our giving is truly an act of worship.  Lots of you took a 
“Step Up” in your giving and are trusting that the Lord is leading us into a bright future to-
gether.  In fact, this year went so well the committee has agreed to have another Consecra-
tion Sunday this coming fall! 
 Along with all the incredible worship services we have shared together, we have had a 
number of wonderful new disciples join our fellowship.  We have also had a number of folks 
start using the Lutheran Bible Reading Plan.  I have truly enjoyed reading several chapters 
of my Bible every day and it warms my heart to know that a number of you are doing that 
too. 
 So, this year, I am inviting you to go to teachsundayschool.com and check out the 365 
Day Bible Reading Plan.  This one is a little different from the one we just did because it 
goes through the Bible a little differently.  But I am convinced it will be a great new way of 
reading the Scriptures.  Do prayerfully consider joining me in this new Bible reading adven-
ture this year. 
 I am also thankful that our Arise and Shine—Family Advent Worship went so well this 
past December and I’m looking forward to sharing with you this year in a yet to-be-
determined Wednesday Lenten series. 
 Now as we move into another New Year, we pray for our first responders using Prov-
erbs 3:5: “Trust in the Lord with all your heart, and do not rely on your own insight.”  That 
means relying on T-O-J-A: Trust Only Jesus Always! 
 
In the joy of Christ,  Pastor Kevin 
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Report to the Congregation  - 2023 
 

Pastor Carla Nelson, Youth & Family Pastor 
 

Wow!  We’ve served together for a year!  What a blessing to have so many faithful and gifted  
members and friends at Grace Lutheran Church.  Wow!  Wow!  What awesome youth and young 
adults we have at Grace Lutheran Church.   
 
My main responsibility is to support all aspects of the Education Ministry at Grace Lutheran Church.   
 
This fall, I began a Wednesday evening Bible Study at 5 pm studying the minor prophets. This Bible 
Study meets whenever we have Wednesday Night Live (during the school year).  A group of young 
women have also begun meeting monthly for Bible Study and we are studying women of the Bible.  
The group chooses a day that works best so it changes each month.  Please ask Pastor Carla if you 
are interested in joining either Bible Study. 
 
I preach at least once a month at Grace.  I assist Pastor Kevin in a variety of ways.  We often attend 
different events so we can be represented in a variety of places.   Pastor Kevin and I have a deal,  
he does the funerals and I do the weddings.  I had two weddings in 2024.  I also presided at two  
funerals and several baptisms. 
 
Our first rally provided many opportunities for ministry and learning.  All but one morning, we were 
up and at them with an army of saints of Grace providing breakfast.  We enjoyed getting to know the 
regulars and grew closer to the Grace volunteers.  We got to know the members of the Chrisian Mo-
torcyclist Association who utilizes the Rose Room and provide worship each day at Grace.  We also 
monitored the city photo stand the Thursday of the Rally and that provided some good exposure for 
Grace Lutheran as well as serving as a fundraiser.   
 
I visit with our wonderful quilters group and try to attend most WELCA meetings and programs. 
 
I organized a table for Grace Lutheran at the Lighting of the Christmas Tree.  We gave candy canes 
with invites to Christmas worship. 
 
I also have had several meetings to stir up interest in the ELCA National Youth Gathering next year 
in New Orleans and also Caraway Street.  Our youth can’t commit to the Youth Gathering, so we will  
offer a shorter opportunity during the summer for our high school students.  We continue to explore 
interest in Caraway Street.  If you have a passion for our youngest members and enjoy puppets, 
please, please, please let me know. 
 
I completed my report for the Box Elder Mission Start in May, which was my other part time call.  In 
June, I was asked to serve as part-time interim director of LuMin: The Hills, the Lutheran campus 
ministry at Black Hills State and SD School of Mines and Technology.  I anticipate completing this 
part time position in May of 2024, so I will be looking for a part time call to go along with the call at 
Grace.   I have preached a couple times at St. Thomas Episcopal, Sturgis as well as visited several 
churches in connection with the campus ministry and mission start. 
 
Both your pastors stay busy with the work of the church at Grace and feel blessed to be so cared 
for, prayed for and supported. Thank you for sharing with us the gifts God has blessed you with. 
 
Pastor Carla 
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2023 New Members  

Matt, Carrie and Alvin Bunkowske 

Peyton, Courtney, Braxten, Losslyn, and Lorraine Bahe 

Kris and Rick Little 

Mary Jean (Jeannie) Humble 

Tyler, Dee, Landry, Arina and Blaisely Haugen 

Kaylynn Goergen 

Terri Huntley 

Jarred, Inga, Arminas and Adonis Curry 

Kevin, Carla, Samuel and Kendra Jensen 

2023 Baptisms  

Douglas, Brandy, Willow and Coral Nikkila  
and Leonardo Comperatore 

Holland Rohde 

Brexten Pudwill 

Lorraine Bahe 

Khiana Williams Oviatt 

Aurora and Eleanor Paul 

Jason Lucas 

Jesse Bauer 

Jordan and Blakeley Baker 

Robert Johnson 

 

2023 Weddings 

Madison Kreutz & Nicholas Anderson 
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IN MEMORIUM 

Remembering those who have departed this life this past year.   
Many were near and dear to the Grace Lutheran Church family.  

Their funerals were conducted at Grace Lutheran  
or under our care and ministry. 

 

Jesse Whitford* 
 

Eva Sigman* 
 

Eleanora Miller* 
 

Elmer Preszler* 
 

Teena Sigman* 
 

Edward Pickar* 
 

Clara Ramona Hultman* 
 

Marlowe Kinkade* 
 

Robert Johnson 
 

Marjorie Lyons 
 

Larry Knutson 
 

Ester Cleland 
 

Travis Burnett 
 

With 7 additional non-member funerals at BH National Cemetery 
 

*Members 
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2023 WORSHIP COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 
 
The Grace Lutheran Worship Committee’s chief duty is to plan, lead, and implement worship and 
the music ministries of the congregation. Throughout 2023, the committee prayerfully accepted the 
challenge and together with Pastors Carla Nelson and Kevin Jensen, Office Manager Keri Fischer, 
and the dedicated musicians, technical staff, and worship leaders, the Grace congregation was 
blessed to continue weekly worship through the radio broadcast and in-house worship. Together  
the committee prayerfully discusses mutual concerns suggested by the congregation, committee 
members, the church council, and the pastors as they carry out a plan to address concerns and  
improvements to the worship experience. 
 
Weekly Music Leaders: Sunday morning musicians included Marlene Kotab, Dan Chapman,  
Candy McKay, and Danilee Chapman.  Marcia Potts and Christian and Marlene Kotab also provided 
music leadership at Wednesday Night Live. Members of the Grace Choir, Lynette Kvanvig, Gary 
Meyer, Mikayla Wilson, Marie Ritten, and Paul Haedt all contributed their musical talents. All  
worship helpers are appreciated, and the committee wants to thank all who answered the call to 
help make the services a blessing. 
  
Lent/Easter: Ash Wednesday services were cancelled because of a snowstorm. The Easter  
Cantata was held at Grace in April, but also delayed because of bad weather. Grace Youth were 
commended for their performances during Holy Week. The Confirmation Class performed a Living 
Last Supper on Maundy Thursday and the High School Youth performed a Reverse Advent on 
Good Friday.  An outdoor Sunrise Easter Service was held at the Lion’s Park Gazebo at 6:30 a.m. 
Thanks go out for the Easter Breakfast served by the Patmore/Berg families. 
 
Graduation Sunday: On May 21st, Austin Atyeo, Jeslyn Deserly, Landry Haugen, Keeley Heikes, Owen Koontz, Taesha 
Monahan, Brianna Neuschwander, Chayton Peterson, Allyson Tedder, and Jake Vliem were honored at the Graduation 
Sunday celebration. 
 
Back-to-School Blessing: Many children and school staff attended the Back-to-School Blessing 
Sunday on August 27

th
. Tessa Gunderson handed out blessing backpack tags to the children and a 

special liturgy for Back-to-School was used during the worship service. 
 
WNL:  Wednesday Night Live activities began on September 13

th
 with a scavenger hunt. All enjoyed 

delicious meals cooked by the Patmore/Berg families.  It was a blessing to see the children once 
again learning lessons about Jesus and then joining in a family meal. We pray even more families 
and youth will attend in the coming year. Worship followed the meal at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Confirmation: 5 students were confirmed on Oct. 29 – Danica Dschaak, Arina Haugen, Brinley Heikes,  
Kerrigan Meland and Olivia Vliem.  They read their inspirational faith statements as part of the service.  
 
Assisting ministers: The congregation was blessed to have Tim Patmore (head of assisting  
ministers), Tim Potts, Garland Dobler, J.D. Williams, and Kim Webber continue as assistant  
ministers.  They are key to the service every Sunday and especially during pulpit supply Sundays.  
 
Christmas:  Tim Patmore arranged the purchase of a new outdoor Nativity display.  The Mechling, 
Williams, Bahe, and Nikkila families read the Advent Wreath Readings and lit the wreath.  The 
Christmas Music Service was December 17

th
 with the Christmas story read by Otto Magdanz,  

Rick and Kris Little, and Garland Dobler along with music provided by the young children and adult 
musicians.  The Children’s Christmas Program on Dec. 20

th
 was a blessing to all after having been 

cancelled in 2022 because of bad weather. The Christmas Eve Service had an attendance of over 
280.   
  
Thanks to our faithful Worship Committee Members:  Marlene and Christian Kotab,  
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 EVANGELISM COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 

No Report 

    2023 STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 
 

The Grace Stewardship Committee continues to lead the stewardship activities of our church. San 
Monohan and Brandon Caneva along with Pastor Kevin provided their time and talents to serving 
the Lord by devoting themselves to the efforts of our Stewardship Committee.  
 
We could not be happier with our congregation’s response to our New Consecration Sunday!   
By emphasizing our giving as an act of worship—our congregation has pledged to increase its  
commitment by more than 30% in 2024!  This will be a big step in helping us become a center for 
mission beyond our own walls. 
 
The ongoing Grace Lutheran Consecration Sunday Committee is composed of ten people including 
Brad Scott, as our guest leader, San Monahan, Gary Meyer, Bob Haivala, Connie Hurlburt, Ruth 
Smit, Kris Little, Ann Bertolotto, myself and Pastor Kevin.  This team of dedicated disciples  
continues to make every effort to inform, inspire and encourage all of us to carry out our  
Consecration Sunday worship commitment. 
 
As Pastor Kevin likes to remind us, Martin Luther encouraged us to make the sign of the cross daily, 
and especially in worship. We want to encourage you to think about it this way: God makes the first 
vertical line DOWN, we follow by moving IN to the center, and then OUT to our neighbors.  Thinking 
of our giving this way can put our annual fall stewardship campaign in perspective and help us fulfill 
our promise to give a percentage of our income to the glory of God! 
 
We are hoping our year-round stewardship emphasis will help us continue to dialogue about 
"Thanking God for all the Blessings God has given us" instead of "paying the bills." Sunday morning 
is about getting re-vitalized and getting ready to do God's work when we walk out of church.  And a 
big part of that is responding to God’s love through our tithes and offerings! 
 
We would love to have new ideas and new disciples to serve on the Stewardship Committee! If  
you are interested, please contact Pastor Kevin or anyone currently serving on the Stewardship 
Committee. 
 
Have a Blessed New Year!   Brandon Caneva, Council VP & Stewardship Secretary 

2023 PROPERTY COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 
 

With the close of 2023 brought minimal issues with the church maintenance.  It has been mostly just 
average maintenance, making sure furnace filters are replaced every 3 -4 months, and making sure 
there are no water leaks.  I want to thank Tim Patmore for removing snow from sidewalks and steps. 
A thank you to Brandon Caneva, Clay Lange and Pastor Kevin for the repair work on the lawn, even 
though it was torn up during the rally, but was fixed again with a little raking and new grass seed.   
Finally I want to thank Fresh Start Cleaning and Restoration for the cleaning of all the church carpets. 
 
David Lyons 
Property Chairperson 

 GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH LIBRARY 
No Report 
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EDUCATION AND YOUTH COMMITTEE  ANNUAL REPORT 

Grace Lutheran Church High School Youth Group 

  

The Grace Lutheran Youth Group met on Wednesday evenings following worship at 7 pm during 
spring and fall semesters of 2023.  We have a great group of young adults who are very faithful 
about attending.  Adult advisors are:  Michelle Williams, Dadra Avery and Pastor Carla. 
 
We try to plan for one service project, one fellowship activity and two Bible studies each month.   
Service projects included: served a Lenten Meal, made and sent valentines to the care center and 
Grace homebound, tied 10 quilts for our 2023 High School graduates, led the Reverse Advent  
Service on Good Friday, painted pumpkins and delivered around town, wrote thanks you cards to 
each of our Veteran’s for Veteran’s Day, made all the invitations for Christmas worship that were  
distributed at the lighting of the Sturgis Community Christmas tree, and sent Care packages to all 
the 2023 Sturgis High School graduates for their first college finals.  We also provided Christmas 
presents to the LSS Women’s Re-entry program in Rapid City.  
 
We had a lot of fun with our annual Gingerbread House contest and want to thank Grace Church for 
participating in the voting.  Congratulations to Blake Williams this year.  Grace Youth Group  
attended a Spearfish Sasquatch baseball game on July 8

th
 (hottest game of the season!) and we 

went bowling at the Sturgis Strikers. We want to especially thank Max at Sturgis Strikers for opening 
the bowling alley to us after hours for our fun time.  The Grace Youth Group had a fundraiser during 
the rally monitoring the Photo Booth.  It required adults to volunteer so a very special thank you to:  
Pastor Kevin, Gordon Kotab, Andria & Jared Williams, Chris Pankratz, Maddie Pankratz, Pastor  
Carla and her friends, Pastor Deb and Pastor Melinda. 
 
We look forward to providing quilts for our 2024 High School Graduates, leading worship on Good 
Friday and many other service projects and fun activities.  Please know all high school students are 
welcome and invited to be a part of Grace Youth Group, Wednesdays during the school year at 
7pm. 
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 2023 Grace Lutheran Church Women Annual Report 
 

The women of Grace Lutheran Church have been a part of Grace Lutheran since the beginning and 
will be in the future a very vital part of this congregation. Starting in January of 2024 the GLCW will 
no longer have circle meetings on the 4

th
 Tuesday of the month.  Instead, there will be one meeting 

of all combined circles meeting on the 2
nd

 Tuesday of the month at 1:30 in the afternoon.  We voted 
in December to make this move to better serve our organization.  Every 4

th
 meeting will be a  

business meeting, Bible study and refreshments, the other meetings will consist of a Bible Study, 
program and refreshments. The first meeting of GLCW in 2024 will be January 9

th
 at 1:30 in the 

Rose Room.  We need your participation to keep this founding legacy thriving.  
 
The women of Grace Lutheran are busy in a variety of ways to see to the need of many  
organizations. Every season of the church calendar, every Sunday and every Wednesday service, 
the Altar Guild is busy making sure that Grace Lutheran is ready for a service. Whether it is setting 
up for Holy Communion, making sure that the candles have oil or changing the paraments on the 
altar and pulpit.  
 
Come Wednesday morning a group are making quilts for Lutheran World Relief, Cornerstone  
Mission, Behavior Management, Crisis Intervention to name a few of the organizations that reap the 
benefits of these quilts. The women and helpers make many types of kits for Lutheran World Relief. 
These kits are School Kits, Baby Care Kits and Personal Care Kits. The women serve many meals: 
coffee hour, soup suppers for Lent, funeral luncheons, help with wedding preparations, Holiday  
bazaar and of course the Rally Breakfast. We have food drives for Kiwanis, personal care products 
for Crisis Center, the women are involved with the community along with Grace Lutheran Church. 
 
 In 2023 GLCW were able to fulfill their normal endeavors that were available within the church and 
community.  The quilters met at the church on Wednesday morning, they only take a few breaks  
during the year otherwise you can find them working away.  They sold quilts at the Rally breakfast 
and the Holiday bazaar.  Cards and calls were made to the shut ins and members to keep in touch 
with each other. The women, with the help of some men and children served the Rally Breakfast.   
It was a success with serving over 1000 people.   The revenue from the breakfast helps us meet  
our yearly obligations.  It was also time to start nominations for new officers.  Blessings to these 
women who decided to keep their position for this following year of 2024 and thank you to the new 
volunteers. Thank you for your service. 
 
October found GLCW holding their 3

nd
 annual Holiday Church Bazaar .  It was a fun time and yes  

we did make a little money to help with the budget.   Thank you to all of the helpers and participants.  
We will be addressing this event for new ideas to improve it. 
 
Thankoffering Sunday was held in November with a skit and temple talk. Thank you women of 
Grace for your donations to the Women of ELCA and their charitable organizations. It was  
heartwarming to see all of the women of Grace come forward with their offering.   
 
December and Christmas…  The participation was overwhelming to put our Christmas packages  
together and delivered to our shut ins this year. What a great family of women!  You could feel the 
joy and love for our shut in and loved ones.   
 
Wishing you a very blessed 2024! 
 
Yours in Christ, 
 
Debbie Patmore, GLCW President 
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